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Remaining Concerns 

17. The 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee is grateful for the opportunity to serve the 

salaried retirees in this case and proud to have accomplished the creation and rollout of an 80% 

federal tax credit-subsidized comprehensive health, prescription drug, vision care and dental 

benefit for eligible Delphi retirees. The 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee is also pleased that the 

DRS A VEBA Benefit Trust was able to sponsor a benefit for retirees aged 65 and older and was 

also able to open its RCTC-subsidized benefit program to hourly Delphi retirees who 

unexpectedly had their pensions turned over to the PBGC, and that it has implemented a hardship 

program for salaried retirees facing special hardship. 

18. Nevertheless, the 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee has some remaining concerns 

regarding protections that should be put in place to ensure that the DRSA VEBA Trust will 

continue to provide benefits for retirees and be managed appropriately in light of fiduciary 

duties. Specifically, 6 members of the original trustees of the DSRA VEBA Trust resigned, and 

when the 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee appointed replacement trustees, as provided in the 

trust agreement, those new trustees were removed by the remaining DSRA VEBA Trust trustees 

(and those trustees then themselves appointed successors, not in accordance with the trust 

agreement. ) 

19. The Trust Agreement for the DSRA VEBA Trust, attached as Exhibit C, provides 

in Article XI, Section 3 that "Succession planning and election of new VEBA Committee 

members will be the responsibility of the 1114 committee until they have been dismissed by the 

court and thereafter becomes the responsibility of the DSRA Board through member voting." 

20. The existing Trustees ofthe VEBA have not followed this provision, and the 

current chair has stated that as soon as the 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee is discharged, he 
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intends to amend the VEBA Trust agreement to prevent the DSRA Board from selecting 

successor trustees, which creates the risk oftuming the existing trustees into a permanent, self-

selected group with power over the remaining funds (and the much larger benefit program.) In 

light of that risk, the 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee has requested that the DSRA VEBA Trust 

agree (1) to cap any futUre compensation of trustees; (2) to provide for clear succession in the 

trust agreement with clarification of who is currently serving as trustees, and (3) to provide that 

those limitations cannot simply be amended in the future by the then-trustees to eliminate these 

protections. The 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee respectfully requests that this Court delay 

discharge of the 1114 Salaried Retiree Committee for a short period to permit those 

modifications to be negotiated and implemented for the protection of retirees in the future. 

Dated: San Francisco, California 
August 20, 2010 

F ARELLA BRAUN & MARTEL LLP 

By: /s/ Neil A. Goteiner 

Neil A. Goteiner 
Dean M. Gloster 

235 Montgomery Street, 17th Floor 
San Francisco, California 94104 
(415) 954-4400 

Attorneys for OFFICIAL COMMITTEE OF 
ELIGIBLE SALARIED RETIREES 
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